
From: EIR Compliance 

To:  

Subject: 20250422- EIR - Data Supplied 

Date: 22 April 2025 14:28:00 Reference Number: EIR  

 

Dear  

 

We refer to your request for information submitted to Yorkshire Water dated 15 April 2025:  

 

“EIR regarding sewer relining of your existing foul and surface water sewer assets” 

 

Included with this email is our response to your questions:  

 

1. Are sewer relining techniques currently being utilised as an ongoing remedial 
measure for your existing foul and surface water asset network?  

Yes 

 

2. If not, have sewer relining techniques been used historically as a remedial measure 
for your existing foul and surface water asset network? If so, when did sewer 
relining techniques stop being used?  

Not applicable  

 

3. Which of the following sewer relining methods are being utilised at present: 

a. CIPP (Cured In Place Pipe) Lining  

Yes 

b. Slip lining  

Yes 

c. Spray/brush applied unreinforced internal pipe coating (Epoxy, Resin, 
Polyurethane etc)  

Yes 

d. Cement Mortar Lining (reinforced/unreinforced)  

No 



e. Concentric Pipe Reduction Systems  

No 

f. Spirally Wound Lining (PVC etc)  

No  

g. Other  

Yes,  Pull In Place (PIP) lining 

 

4. Are sewer relining techniques only utilised to remediate displaced joints, and repair 
radial/longitudinal cracks in your existing foul/surface water sewer assets only?  

No, other civils activities such as pipe replacement can be used for pipe remediation.  

 

5. If not, are any sewer relining methods deemed an appropriate repair for collapsed 
pipes for your existing foul/surface water sewer assets?  

Yes – structural liners 

 

6. Is pipe bursting currently being utilised as a repair method for your existing 
foul/surface water sewer assets?  

Yes 

 

I trust that the provision of this data satisfies your request.  In accordance with the Environmental 
Information Regulations 2004, if you are not satisfied with this reply to your request you can ask 
for an internal review.  A request for an internal review must be submitted within 40 working days 
by contacting the Data Protection Team. 

 

Thank you for contacting Yorkshire Water. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Data Protection Team 

 

Email: EIR@Yorkshirewater.co.uk 
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